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Orange Line Accident Generates Media Reports

Today, KNX news radio, the Los Angeles Times and City News Service have contacted Media Relations about an Orange Line bus accident. The accident occurred this morning at 8:15 a.m. in the 20500 block of West Victory Boulevard, by Mason, in the Woodland Hills area. The accident is currently under investigation. A car may have gone through a red light and struck the bus. Four bus passengers claimed minor injuries; three were transported to local hospitals. The busway is open in both directions. 

 
I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project
 

This afternoon I-405 Project Director, Michael Barbour, participated in KCRW’s “Which Way L.A.” program.  He discussed planned work to reconstruct the eight on- and off-ramps at Wilshire Boulevard in the Westwood area as part of the I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project. Barbour reported that the work at the Wilshire ramps will improve access, capacity and safety, but will require some extended, 90-day ramp closures. Motorists will be required to utilize other nearby freeway ramp locations. The project team is studying traffic impacts related to upcoming work and will institute mitigation measures to help manage traffic flows, including preserving lane capacity on Sepulveda Boulevard. The closure dates for the first two ramps have not been selected; however we are working with our project partners to perform the necessary outreach to inform the public in advance. The program will run on KCRW at 7:00 p.m. this evening.
National Transportation Safety Board (NTSB) Chairwoman, Deborah A.P. Hersman Visits Metro
Tomorrow, our Central Maintenance Department will be welcoming NTSB Chairwoman, Deborah A.P. Hersman to discuss our bus and rail safety management programs. Metrolink will also be joining us at Gateway to discuss various safety initiatives including the implementation of Positive Train Control (PTC). The itinerary for tomorrow’s event is as follows:
· Brief Introductions 
· Tour of Central Maintenance & Dispatch Center  
· Safety Initiative Meeting held at Gateway with Metrolink
· Tour of Metrolink’s Keller Yard and new Guardian Fleet
 
The visit will take place from 1:00 p.m. – 4:00 p.m.


	

	








